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19th September 2023 
 
Dear Parents and Guardians 
 
Visit to Les Pieux- Normandy, 13th -16th October 2023  
I am writing regarding your daughter’s forthcoming visit to Normandy. I am delighted with the uptake of 
the visit and hope that your daughter is looking forward to the experience.   
  
We are holding a meeting for parents and students at 16:30 on Monday 2nd October in the College Hall. 
This is a good opportunity to receive important information about the stay, exchange contact details and 
meet the teachers accompanying the group on the trip. Your daughter will be in a group led by one of the 
teachers.  
  
Please bring your daughter’s passport and any up-to-date medical information (if your child needs 
travel sickness tablets please give them to your child on The Friday, with the instructions to follow 
and with spare ones for the coach and the journey back.)  
  
You will get an OA4 consent and code of conduct form to sign. Please read the code of conduct form 
attached to this letter prior to the meeting and bring it to the meeting signed (both by your child 
and yourself).  
  
The final travel arrangements are set out below. You will be provided with a detailed itinerary of the visit 
at the meeting on 2nd October.  
  
Our departure: Friday 13th October  
We shall be taking the 14:10 ferry to Saint-Malo. Your daughter should come to school at the normal time 
that morning with her luggage and dressed in appropriate mufti. We will be walking to the ferry terminal.  
  
Our return: Monday 16th October  
We shall be returning on the12:20 Condor ferry from Saint-Malo. We are scheduled to arrive back at the 
port in Guernsey at 13:15. Your daughter will need to be collected from the ferry terminal. We will update 
you of any delays via Parent Hub.  
  
I look forward to seeing you at the meeting on 2nd of October.   
    
Yours sincerely,  
Clarisse Feldmesser 

Mrs Feldmesser 
MFL Department 


